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22 May 2020 
 

 

JBSA Teammates, 

 

As the City of San Antonio reopens the economy in a phased and deliberate manner, 

JBSA is taking similar actions to change our Health Protection Conditions (HPCON) and expand 

daily operations. There has been significant progress since the first cases of COVID-19 and 

subsequent declaration of a Public Health Emergency in March 2020.  For this reason, and 

coupled with the latest Center for Disease Control and Prevention and DOD guidance, we are 

changing JBSA’s HPCON from CHARLIE to BRAVO effective 26 May 2020. 

 

In addition, the installation will discontinue “For Official Business Only” and reinstitute 

Trusted Traveler access on 26 May, meaning all DOD-affiliated cardholders will have access to 

the installation and have the ability to vouch for the occupants in their vehicle. Visitor pass 

procedures will also revert back so commander sponsorship will not be required. 

 

 HPCON BRAVO indicates a moderate disease threat and risk of exposure to personnel, 

and the Public Health Emergency remains in effect on JBSA.   

 

To assist units with operational posturing, additional guidance will be forthcoming 

from the JBSA Crisis Action Team as we reopen installation services in phases.   

 

In HPCON BRAVO, our facilities and staff will function within the prescribed 

operating limits of the State, City, and CDC guidelines to lower the risk of spread of COVID-

19. These measure include, but are not limited to, continuing to self-monitor and exercise all 

previous measures of hygiene, maintaining six feet of physical distancing, wearing face 

coverings when appropriate, and not exceeding prescribed occupancy rates. 

 

This situation is constantly evolving. To stay informed on JBSA’s reopening phases for 

services, facilities, and workspaces, please monitor the JBSA webpage dedicated to COVID-

19: https://www.jbsa.mil/Information/CDC-Novel-Coronavirus-Response-Support/ and follow 

us on Joint Base San Antonio Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/JointBaseSanAntonio/  

 

Thank you to the City and Regional community leaders for your guidance and support, 

and, importantly, thank you to the JBSA community and families for working together and 

supporting each other throughout this crisis.  Together, we are stronger! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LAURA L. LENDERMAN 

Brigadier General, USAF 

Commander, Joint Base San Antonio 
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